
  
Gathering:                            Communion: 
   Sing a New Song—544                                 We Come Today                           
                                                                             We Belong to You—643 
Psalm:  118                                                      Ubi Caritas—480 
    This is the day the Lord has made let us rejoice and be glad. 
Preparation:                                          Sending Forth: 
   Worthy is the Lamb—574                            Lead Me, Lord—630 

                          Mass Today—92                       Offertory Helpers—  Last Name’s  I—P 
Weekend Masses—Saturday—5pm & Sunday—9am & 10:45am  

Sunday Youth Mass—April 22—6pm 
Weekday Masses—Monday through Friday Only—8:15am  

 
PARISH CONTACTS 

Pastor—Father Donald Staib,—919-387-3648, donfs22@aol.com 
Deacon—Joseph LaPierre, 919 -219-5217,  deaconjoe1931@gmail.com 

School Principal—Bob Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7294, Cadran@stmm.net 
Parish Office—Kathy Lynch,919-657-4800 ext. 7281, lynch@stmm.net 

Parish Bookkeeper—Ann Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7282, acadran@stmm.net 

ReflectioReflection n   
 

While we might not be 'dumb sheep,' we certainly have done some dumb things and made hurtful decisions in our 

lives.  When we reflect on how we have been on our own, we have to admit we need a shepherd to stay with us and 

guide us. And more: to give us encouragement and healing when we need it.  Not just an ordinary shepherd of 

course, but a good shepherd who won’t leave us when our lives get tough and we are attacked by one kind of wolf, 

or another.  What kind of wolves?  Wolves like: misfortune, material envy, loneliness, addiction, discontent, the 

allure of false security and misdirected goals. Father Jude Siciliano, OP 
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Mass Intentions 
April 21—5pm—Mary Jo Cercy—Lenny Lynch Family 

April 22—9am—Parish of St. Mary Magdalene 
April 22—10:45am—Bruce Egbert—Robert Becker Family 

April 22—6pm—Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene  
April 24—8:15am—Brian Mullaney—Veronica Mullaney 

April 25—8:15am—Petri Jussila—Lucian Lucia 
April 26—8:15am—James Bates—Maria Madsen 

      
For Mass Intentions/Mass Cards—Call the Parish Office 

 

****************************************** 
SACRAMENTS  

BAPTISMS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor.  
First time parents must attend a baptism class [a good time is during the 9 
months prior to birth.]  Baptisms are usually, not always, at 10am on Satur-
days or at weekend Masses. 
 
CONFESSIONS – Always check the Pastor’s Paragraph in the weekly 
Bulletin or our E-News mailed on Fridays.  Confessions are usually, but 
not every week, at 10:30am in the Church.  
 
WEDDINGS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor. 

 

****************************************** 
 FINANCIAL MATTERS 

OUR NEW CHURCH – We have the obligation to make large monthly 
payments for 15 years for the construction of the church.  In addition we 
are challenged to respond to new parish endeavors in all our parish pro-
grams.  We are grateful to those who help us in the weekly Offertory for 
regular expenses and in the monthly white envelope for debt payments for 
the church.  
 

     
 April 
         21—First Communion Liturgy—5pm—Church 
         22—First Communion Liturgy—9am & 10:45am—Church 
         23—RCIA—7:30pm—Church Meeting Room #4 
         24—Diocesan Bereavement Committee Meeting—9:30am— 
                 Church Meeting Room #1 
         24—EDGE Parent Meeting—7:30pm—Youth Room 
         24—Parent Confirmation Workshop—7:30pm—Media Center 
         25—Confirmation Liturgy—6:30pm—Church 
         28—First Communion Liturgy—5pm—Church 
         29—First Communion Liturgy—9am & 10:45am—Church 
         29—2nd Collection—Home Missions  
         30—RCIA—7:30pm—Church Meeting Room #4 
 

 May 
          4—Adoration—8:30am—7pm—Chapel 
          4—Single/Single Again Meeting—5:30pm—Los Tres Rest. 
          9—Parent Confirmation Workshop—7:30pm—Media Center 
        13—2nd Collection—Catholic Communication 
        14—Parish Council Meeting—7pm—Church Meeting Room #1 
         
     
 Deadline for Bulletin submission is the Wednesday Morning prior to 
the weekend of publication (Send bulletin requests to lynch@stmm.net)  

 
 

            PPPPASTORASTORASTORASTOR’’’’SSSS    PPPPARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPH 

My Dear Friends, 
    
This week we will celebrate 2 Sacraments for young members of our parish. 
 
On this weekend and next there will be 130 children who receive First Communion at the weekend Masses.  We  
congratulate the children, their parents, and those in our  Faith Formation program who helped to prepare them for this 
wonderful day.  May the Lord who nourishes them in the Eucharist continue to bless them all their lives.  36 of these 
children were baptized at St Mary Magdalene. 
.    
On Wednesday evening Bishop Luis Rafael Zarama will be with us to confer the Sacrament of Confirmation on 126 students in our Youth Pro-
gram.  Congratulations to the students, their parents, and those in our Youth program who helped in the two year preparation period.   
We welcome all the family members who have come from out of town to honor those receiving the sacraments.  If you have not been here to visit 
since last July, you will notice some changes in our campus. 
 
Also one other big event on Sunday evening at our 6 pm Youth Mass -- Bishop Luis Rafael Zarama will make his first visit to our parish to cele-
brate this Mass.  It is a visit to honor our Youth at their last Mass of the year, but all members of the parish are welcome to attend. 
 
Thanks to all those who volunteered to help in the School Spring Festival -- always a great event of the year. 
            Father Donald Staib 
                                                                                                                                                        



Many ThanksMany ThanksMany ThanksMany Thanks  to  all who volunteered at our First Com-

munion Retreat on April 14. 
 
Traditional Elementary Program Families – Class sessions 
are now complete for the 2017-2018 catechetical year. Re-
registration forms will be made available on www.stmm.church 
starting in May.   Program begins again the week of September 
23, 2018. 
 
Last Class Sessions for Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
are May 13th/15th/16th. Re-registration forms will also be made 
available on www.stmm.church starting in May.  Program be-
gins again the week of September 23, 2018. 
 
Our Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Program is a Mon-
tessori based catechetical program offered in levels of mixed 
grade groups. Each session is capped at 10 students/class. 
Students must be age appropriate by Aug. 31st. Level I for 3’s/ 
PK/K is offered on Sun. from 8:45-10am OR 10:30-11:45am. 
Level II for grades 1/2/3 is offered on Sun. from 12-1:15pm as 
well as Tues. from 5-6:15pm. Level III for grades 4/5 is offered 
on Wed. from 5-6:15pm. Level II is required for Level III. Ses-
sions take place in the Atrium (old chapel) in the Activities 
Building. Program runs from late Sept. through late April/early 
May depending on the Feast of Pentecost each liturgical year. 
Registration opens in June & runs through Aug. 31st each year. 
For more info about this second religious education program 
please visit www.stmm.church. Select Religious Education. 
 
Parish Families with 1st Graders in 2018-2019!! – First Rec-
onciliation & First Eucharist are typically received in 2nd Grade. 
It is a two-year preparation.  Kindergarten is optional & does 
not meet sacrament requirements. Grade 1 is required for 
Grade 2. If your child is starting 1st Grade in 2018-2019 then 
you need to register for class instruction with the parish in our 
Traditional Religious Education Elementary Program. A Catho-
lic baptism is required. Updated information will be posted in 
May, 2018 for the new year. You can still access 
www.stmm.church. Select Religious Education. Select Elemen-
tary, Click on informational links to get a feel for the days & 
times class sessions are offered. You pick only one session & 
attend the same session each week. 
 
Direct all questions to Celeste Usischon at 
Usischon@stmm.net 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
This Sunday is our last Sunday gathering &  

Youth Mass for this school year.  
 

Registration for the 2018-2019 school year/Confirmation 2019 
will open ONLINE July 1st at www.stmm.net 

 
Our schedule for STMM YM programs this Sun, April 22nd:  

EDGE from 4:30pm-5:45pm in the Gym 
Apostello from 4:30pm-5:45pm in the Media Center  

Youth Mass in the Church 6pm 
The Way in the Church 7:15pm-8:30pm 

 
The Confirmation Liturgy will be held on Wed, April 25th at 
6:30pm for over 100 teens who will receive the sacrament of 
Confirmation!  May they be filled with the Holy Spirit as they 
continue on their faith journey! 
 
STMM YM Calendar for 2017-2018 can be found at this link:http://
www.stmm.church/2017-2018_Youth_Ministry_Calendar(1)_2.pdf 

 
STMM CONFIRMATION INFORMATION 

If you have a teen in year 2 of preparation/receiving the sacra-
ment of Confirmation on April 25th, 2018 and have not created 
the online account for the electronic confirmation paperwork, 
please email Vicki at stmm.confirmation@kristoffs.com.  
StMM’s 2018 Confirmation liturgy will be held on Wed, April 
25th in the church at 6:30pm.  

 
Confirmation Information—If you have a teen who is current-
ly in 8th/9th/10th/11th grade who will be entering either year 1 
or year 2 of Confirmation preparation at STMM in the 2018-
2019 school year, please be aware that it is required by our 
parish that you attend a Parent Confirmation Workshop. We 
offer 3 of them every year and it is required that 1 parent at-
tend 1 of the 3 sessions offered. To see the complete list of 
Diocesan Guidelines for receiving the sacrament of Confirma-
tion, please go to this link: http://www.stmm.church/religious-
ed/way.cfm  The dates for the 2018 Parent  Workshops are: 
April 24th, & May 9th at 7:30pm in the Media Center.   
 

Questions regarding the EDGE & ASP—Janine McGann  
janine.mcgann@gmail.com 919-357-2611 

 
Questions regarding Apostello, The Way, & Confirmation— 

 Liz Sams at liz.sams@gmail.com, 919-349-5030 
 919-349-5030.  

 
 
 
 
 

  

Catechetical CornerCatechetical Corner  Youth MinistryYouth Ministry  



Our next session is  April 23rd and our topic will be ’The Cost 
of Discipleship’  If you are interested in RCIA, please contact 
Celeste  at usischon@stmm.net with your questions.  

The StMM Habitat for Humanity Program is in 
search of volunteers to help Korisha Bonn and 
her 16 month old daughter Kynlea reach their 
dream of home ownership.  Korisha works at 
Peak Cardiology and will live in Fuquay-

Varina.  We are in search of volunteers for three dates in May 
including the 5th, 12th and 26th.  Please join others from StMM 
and the Southwest Wake Faith Coalition in making an im-
pact.  Volunteers must be 16 or older.  If you are interested in 
helping Korisha and your community please contact Terry Lod-
ing at stmmhabitat@gmail.com or 919-376-6714.  

. 
EDGE Parent ONLY Info Session! - Will 
you have a middle schooler next year? 
Interested in having them participate in an 

active thriving youth group? Were you not able to attend the 
Edge open house this year? Then come and join us to learn 
more about the EDGE. We will be hosting an information night 
on Tues, April 24th from 7:30 – 8:30pm in the Youth Room of 
the Activity Building.  This is for PARENTS ONLY.  You will 
learn all about what's available to, not only your teens but also 
you  as  pa ren ts .  Con tac t  Jan ine  McGann 
at Janine.mcgann@gmail.com with questions. 
 

As you consider your offertory/pledge giving, we 
remind you that we offer Electronic Giving as a 
way to automate your contributions.  It is conven-
ient for you and provides much-need consistency 
for the parish.  Collection basket contributions 

can fluctuate significantly from week to week, especially in the 
summer, but when contributions are automated, the church 
receives funds on a steady basis.   Electronic giving helps us 
forecast, with confidence, the level of financial support our par-
ish receives in the year ahead.  Forms are available  in the 
Narthex or email info@stmm.net and a form will be emailed to 
you. 

 
Prayer Line—miriambeck24@gmail.com, 919-

924-1413 

 
 
 
 

StMM now has a Singles/Singles Again 
meeting group! The StMM group is for singles 
who are 35 years and older. The group will 
conduct activities like dinners, plays, concerts, 
sporting events, day trips, attend church etc. 

You can attend any event that you would like and are encour-
aged to bring fellow parishioners or non-parishioner friends if 
you would like.  The inaugural StMM meeting was held on April 
14th and was a great success!  Our next event will be dinner at 
Los Tres Mexican Restaurant, 1301 E. Williams St, Apex on 
May 4th..  Please RSVP to Mike Burger by calling or texting at 
919-349-2500.  Look forward to seeing you! 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament/
Eucharistic Adoration—StMM has Adora-
tion available every Friday in the Chapel after 
daily Mass.  On the First Friday of each 
month Adoration begins after daily Mass and 

ends at 8pm.  This requires that we have many people commit-
ted to praying in front of the Blessed Sacrament throughout the 
day.  We always need more people for this ministry!  Please 
consider committing 1 hour each month.  On all of the other 
Fridays throughout the year we have 1 hour of Adoration after 
the 8:15am daily Mass.  Take advantage of these opportunities 
to spend time with the Lord.  If you would like to participate 
contact Anita Becker at 919-642-0441 or AlAnitaBeck-
er@aol.com.   
 

Do you receive Father Staib’s E-News?  If not, 
let us add or update your email address in the 
StMM directory for online communication.  Email 
info@stmm.net and we can add or update our 
Email distribution list.   

 
Now is the perfect time to become a regis-
tered parishioner of St. Mary Magdalene!   
You can pick up a parish registration form in 
the Narthex or email info@stmm.net and regis-
tration form will be emailed to you.  The easiest 

way to return the form is to drop it in the collection basket when 
you come for Mass.  Once you are registered you will receive a 
Welcome Packet in the mail and will be added to the Email 
Distribution list to receive our ‘almost’ every week E-News!   
 

Catholic Charities offers counsel-
ing in Raleigh & Cary.  Each location 
has licensed clinical social workers 
who treat adults, children, couples and 
families.  The Raleigh Office has a 

bilingual therapist.  Catholic Charities also uses a subsidized 
fee scale based on income and number in the household.  If 
you have insurance, Catholic Charities will file it for you.  To 
make an appointment, please call 919-790-8533 (Raleigh) and 
919-388-3065 (Cary).  Office hours are Monday to Thursday. 

Today’s AnnouncementsToday’s Announcements 

                      RCIA RCIA  



 
 
 

 Pray the Rosary for Life at 10:10am on 
the 2nd Sunday of the month in the Chap-
el.  Our next Rosary for Life is Sunday, 
May 13th.  It is a beautiful way to start the 

day whether you come before Mass or stay after.  Prayer 
sheets are provided and families with children are welcome.  

 
If you are suffering from an abortion, experi-
ence the love of Jesus Christ at a Project Ra-
chel weekend retreat April 27-29, 2018.  The 
weekend retreat, for both women and men, will 

combine discussions, spiritual exercises, the sacrament of 
reconciliation, a Memorial Service and a Mass of the Resurrec-
tion.  Participation is strictly confidential and offers a beautiful 
opportunity to experience God’s love, forgiveness and compas-
sion.  For more information or to register for the retreat, contact 
Project Rachel at projectrachel@nc.rr.com or call 919-852-
1021. The cost is $150 for lodging at Avila Retreat Center, 
meals and all retreat materials.  If you have a financial burden, 
some assistance is available.  If you would like to give the gift 
of healing to a woman that may need a scholarship to attend 
the retreat, please mail your check to Project Rachel, 2304 
Wesvill Ct., Ste. 340, Raleigh, NC 27607 or 
email projectrachel@nc.rr.com for more information. 

Fetal Development of Abigail—Abigail’s heart is 
now pumping blood.  All four chambers of the heart 
are working.  The lungs start to appear along with 
the brain.  Arm and leg buds appear. Soon Abigail 

will be doing somersaults in the spacious world of the 
womb.  Her mother is probably tired and may experience 
morning sickness as her body adjusts to the baby.  "You did 
form my inward parts, you did knit me together in my mother 's 
womb. I praise you, for you are fearful and wonderful. Wonder-
ful are your works! You know me right well" (Ps 139[138]: 13-

14)  

COURAGE is a prayer and fellowship group that assists individuals 
with same-sex attractions (or SSA) to live chaste lives in accordance 
with the teachings of the Catholic Church. Meetings are for men and 
women and strict confidentiality is maintained. For more information 
email: courage.sacred.heart@gmail.com. Or call: 919-289-9489. 

EnCourage is the affiliate support group for parents, friends and 
family members of loved ones with SSA. EnCourage helps members 
to focus on their own spiritual development and offers a supportive 
environment to share information and guidance for maintaining 
healthy relationships with our loved ones. For more information, 
email encourage.sacred.heart@gmail.com.  Or call: 984-221-0730. 
Strict confidentiality is maintained. 

 

Next week, we will take up the Home Missions 
Appeal.  Right now, over 40 percent of dioceses in 
the United States are considered home mission 
territory because they are unable to fund the essen-
tial pastoral work needed in their communities.  
Your support of this appeal helps ease the struggle 

of these dioceses.  Please prayerfully consider how you can support 
this appeal.  More information can be found at www.usccb.org/home-
missions. 

Our diocese has a code of conduct adults 
must follow to create safe environments and 
protect children. Reading and following the 
code conduct helps create a culture of pro-

tection and keeps our children safer. Access the Code of Conduct 
at http://dioceseofraleigh.org/sites/default/files/files/code-of-
conduct.pdf  If you need help responding to a report of abuse, you 
may call: The Diocese of Raleigh Office of Child and Youth Protec-
tion at 1-866-535-7233 

The 15th annual Ignited By Truth Catholic Conference 
will be held on April 28th at Reynolds Coliseum on the 
NC State Campus, Raleigh. The Saturday program in-
cludes 5 renowned speakers: Dr. Scott Hahn, Fr. Robert 
Spitzer, Fr. Donald Calloway, Mark Hart, and Deacon Har-

old Burke-Sivers. Unique tracks are offered for middle and high 
school students. Vigil Mass with Bishop Zarama. Tickets are $15 for 
adults and $10 for students. Free Young Adult (18+) evening social, 
followed by a concert with Dana Catherine and Mathias Michael for 
all. New this year is an evening in Spanish with Fr. Rafael Capó and 
concert with Darwin Lechler. Purchase your tickets while they last; 
visit IgnitedByTruth.org or call 919-789-1428.  

Support the Catholic Charities Durham Com-
munity Food Pantry at the Sunday Supper 
Durham! Held at the American Tobacco Campus 
on Sun, April 29th, The Sunday Supper Durham 
will be an opportunity for the neighbors to sit 

around one table and share in fellowship and good food while ad-
dressing an important need in our community, food insecurity.  Tick-
ets are $20! If you have any questions, please contact Daniel Altenau 
at Daniel.Altenau@raldioc.org or at (919) 821 - 9767.  To purchase 
t i c k e t s  a n d  f o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n ,  v i s -
it www.SundaySupperDurham.com. 

Ignatian Retreat for Men- Discerning God’s Plan for Me—The St. 
Luke’s and St. Raphael’s Knights of Columbus and St. Raphael’s’ 
Office of Life Long Formation jointly sponsor this silent men’s week-
end for Catholic men of the Diocese at Avila Retreat Center, 711 
Mason Rd., Durham. It starts Fri, May 18th about 5pm and closes 
Sun, May 20th around noon.  For information contact Jim Haag at 
919-841-5817 (H) 919-995-1057 (M)  jjmthaag@bellsouth.net.   Or 
simply make your reservation by sending a $95 deposit to KofC 
Council #12455: note Men’s Retreat to:  Ignatian Men’s Retreat, C/O 
Jim Haag, 500 Emerywood Dr., Raleigh, NC 27515. 

Respect Life NewsRespect Life News       Diocesan NewsDiocesan News 



Family Honor's "Changes & Challenges" Pro-
gram - This program for parents and their 6th grade 
child helps families navigate the "changes and chal-
lenges" of approaching adolescence with a special 

emphasis on God's gift of sexuality, plus resources and tips for rais-
ing happy, healthy and holy children. It will take place at St. Mary 
Magdalene Session 1 PARENTS ONLY: Wed,  May 2nd, 7-9:15 pm 
and Session 2 Parents with their child: Sat, May 5th, 9:30am – 
12noon.  Register online at: https://familyhonor.org/programs/find-a-
family-honor-program-near-you/.  Cost to attend is $25 per family to 
be collected at program check-in (checks payable to St. Mary Magda-
l e n e ) .   F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n ,  c o n -
tact fhraleigh@gmail.com.  Registration deadline is APRIL 25TH. 

 
Single/Single Again Ministry – If you are a single, sepa-
rated, divorced or widowed person, you are invited to join 
us at our monthly Mass held at Cardinal Gibbon HS chap-
el at 5:30 pm. A pot-luck social follow Mass. 2018 Mass-
es are: May 20, and June 17. For more information con-

tact Celia at ckeator@nc.rr.com or visit www.singlesingleagain.com 
or on Facebook www.facebook.com/singleagainraleigh 
 
The Four Levels of Happiness Lecture by Father Robert J. 
Spitzer S.J., Phd on April 28th,  6:30pm  at Holy Name of Jesus 
Cathedral.  Happiness, as Aristotle noted, is the one thing you can 
choose for itself – everything else is chosen for the sake of happi-
ness. Father Spitzer has created a system called “The Four Levels of 
Happiness” to teach high school and college students (as well as 
adults) the different kinds of happiness – from their sources to their 
effects.  
 
An evening with Elisabeth Von Trapp, from the family who in-
spired The Sound of Music.  The concert will be Wed, April 25th at 
7pm in the Friends & Family Hall at St. Thomas More (940 Carmi-
chael St, Chapel Hill).  There is a $10 suggested donation, and 10% 
of proceeds will be donated to the ‘Furthering Our Mission’ at St. 
Thomas More.  Questions contact Cassie Schutzer at 
cschutzer@stmchapelhill.org. 

Western Wake Crisis Ministry is looking for volun-
teers—Financial Assistance Volunteers 1 day per 
week, Home Delivery Volunteers, 2 –3 hours per 
month, Weekend Group Support Volunteers, one or 
more weekends a month & Spanish Translator, 1 day 

per week. For more info or if you are interested, contact Tammi at 
tammi.greco@wwcm.org or 919-362-0657 ext. 4.   
 

Save the Date  for KofC 13th Annual Children’s Chari-
ty Golf Classic on Sat, May 12th at Lochmere Golf Club 
in Cary.  For more information on the golf classic or spon-
sorship opportunities, contact Tournament Director, Rick 

Nelson at 919-614-2532.  Any gift or gift certificate is never too small.  
Hole Sponsor—$100, Golf Car Sponsor—$250, Corporate Spon-
sor—$500, Tournament Sponsor—$1,000 
 
 
 
 

“Lectio Divina” Benedictine Retreat—Is your prayer to God most 
often a one-way conversation in which you are doing all the talking? 
Would you like it to be otherwise? You are invited to a retreat that will 
introduce you to Lectio Divina, a method of praying with the Bible in 
which God initiates the conversation and you listen and respond. Fr. 
Adrian Burke, O.S.B., will lead a one-day retreat on Sat, May 5th 
from 9am—3pm at St. Thomas More Church (940 Carmichael Street, 
Chapel Hill). This retreat is free. Visit www.stmchapelhill.org/retreat-
benedictine. 
 
Handicapped Encounter Christ (HEC) is seeking volunteers for its 
Retreat Program on May 4th & 5th at the Agape Retreat Center in 
Fuquay Varina.  HEC enriches the spiritual and social lives of adults 
with physical disabilities as well as the volunteers. For more info,  
contact Marty and Charlie Coe at 919-832-7237 or  ccoe@nc.rr.com 

Can you paint and swing a hammer?  Or are 
you interested in learning these skills and more?  
Join Catholic Charities and the Knights of Co-

lumbus as we help repair homes damaged by Hurricane Matthew in 
the Tar River and Cape Fear Deaneries.  Volunteers of all experience 
levels are encouraged to participate! 

Jesus is the good shepherd and laid down his life for us 
that we may have new life. Give your marriage new life by 
participating in a Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend. 
The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekends are: 
Aug 3-5, 2018 in Chapel Hill and Nov 9-11, 2018 in Atlantic 

Beach, NC. Early sign up is recommended. For more information visit 
our website at: https://NCMarriageDiscovery.org or contact us 
at applications@NCMarriageDiscovery.org or 704-315-2144. 

Join the CPO family—Volunteer! - You are invited to volunteer at 
CPO! Volunteers must to be at least 9 years old. Because CPO has a 
warehouse, all volunteers under 16 years old must be accompanied 
by an adult. You can volunteer one time, once a month, once a week, 
or as frequently as your schedule permits. CPO is open Monday 
through Saturday. Volunteers are scheduled from 9:30am to 1:30pm  
To schedule your time at CPO, please contact our Volunteer Coor-
dinator by phone at 919- 847-1466 weekdays between 8am & 5pm, 
or by email at cpovol.coordinator@raldioc.org.  
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